
	

	

                    
Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes 
February 10, 2021 | 1:00 PM – 3:00 PM 

 
In Attendance: 
 
Sheri Gustafson 
Michael Cahill 
Kyle Baron 
Kara Holmquist 
Ray West  
Deanna Gualtieri 
Laura Marwill 
Dr. Martha Smith-Blackmore 
David Feldman 
Samantha Finke 
Renee DeKona 
 
 
Due to Covid-19 Social Distancing restrictions, this open meeting was held virtually over the ZOOM platform.  

A PowerPoint presentation was shown over ZOOM to all attendees.  

I. Staffing Update 

Sheri stated that the Fund hired Kyle Baron as the new Community Liaison. The Community Liaison is a full-time 
employee (FTE). Kyle started with the Fund on 1/19/2021. 

II. Fund Totals and Expenditures 

Sheri explained the current Fund’s revenue totals. The fund has an unexpended balance of $294,675  as of 2/2/2021. The 
total intake for donations in 2020 was $370,826. This is the highest tax donation season for a calendar year to date. 
Revenue for CY21 is $3,002 Numbers reflect that CY20 was up $28,293 from CY19. To date, the Fund has taken in 
$2,844,669 in revenue. $2,388,381 (84%) has been from tax donations, $104,259 (4%) from online donations and grants, 
$2,028. from Interest, and $350,000 (12%)  from line items on the state budget. 

Sheri explained the Fund’s current balance sheet that illustrated all income and expenditures of the Mass Animal Fund 
since 2017. The balance sheet also contains the proposed spending for CY21. In CY20 the Fund received a total of 
$370,826 in revenue and has spent $288,233 The CY20 spending was in the following allocations: 41% for veterinary 
services, less than 1% for ACO  training, 36% for administration, less than 1% for marketing and 22% went into surplus. 
Laura asked why the Fund had a surplus in 2020. Sheri stated that the Fund spent less than proposed in the CY20 budget 



	

	

for veterinary due to the Covid-19 pandemic and reduced surgery capacity. Sheri proposed that the entire 2020 surplus be 
allocated for veterinary expenses in 2021. The Advisory Committee agreed to put the CY20 surplus into the veterinary 
allocation for CY21. The accepted CY21 budget of $512,000 for the Fund has the following allocations: 65% ($332,000) 
for veterinary, <1% ($23,250) for ACO training, 30% ($154,000) for administration. Sheri stated the CY21 budget will 
get reevaluated after the tax season if the donation goal is not met. 

To date (from start of the program) the Fund’s spending was in the following distributions: $1,742,021 (61%) for 
veterinary services, $86,118 (3%) for ACO training, $691,183 (24%) for administration, $23,327 ( <1%) for marketing, 
and $301,992 (11%) surplus.  

III. BUDGET LINE ITEM   

The Fund received $50,000 in additional funding from a line item in the Massachusetts FY21 budget. In January the Fund 
started utilizing the line item and has spent $30,605 to date.  

IV. SPAY/NEUTER VOUCHER PROGRAM 

Sheri presented the Spay/Neuter Voucher Program numbers. In CY20, $169,460 was issued for spay/neuter to help 1067 
dogs and cats. In 2020, the Fund has issued 1772 vouchers. Voucher distribution increased in the second half of 2020 as 
surgery capacity increased. Since the Voucher Program’s inception in 2014, the Fund has spent $1,764,365 to help 13,600 
Commonwealth cats/dogs.  

As of February 10, 2021, the voucher waitlist is 129 animals, equaling $20,250 in assistance, this is down from over 800 
waiting in April/May. There are currently 445 unexpired vouchers outstanding equaling $78,915, an additional 626 
vouchers were issued in 2020 expired totaling $90,450 which is roughly a 50% unused rate. The voucher distribution rate 
is currently 40 vouchers a week, up from 10 during the height of the Covid-19 restrictions.  

The Fund received a grant from the Community Foundation of North Central Massachusetts for $8,050 which was fully 
spent to help over 50 animals at 2 clinics hosted by Animal Shelter Inc. Clinic in Sterling. The Fund also received a 
$3,000 donation from the Shirley Windsor Charitable Trust.  

Sheri stated the Fund currently has 10 Voucher Days scheduled this Spring and is planning to schedule more into the 
Summer.  

The Fund reviewed the current spay/neuter voucher reimbursement rates. Sheri stated that a survey was sent out to all 
current MAF veterinary providers but that only a portion of responses was received.  Breakdowns of the current 4 tier rate 
structure and what tiers were not meeting provider costs were given. Please see pages 14 through 22 of the attached PDF 
presentation. 

Sheri told the AC that to update rates in contract renewals, the rates need to be set at the next AC meeting in April. Martha 
asked if there was a cost of care calculator that could be used to help standardize provider input. Sheri did not know of 
one but will research. Laura asked if there was a noticeable geographical difference in cost for providers. Sheri responded 
that the cost seemed more varied by nonprofit/private practice. Ray suggested we consider a stipend for areas of low 



	

	

participation. Sheri asked that consideration be given to having separate cat/dog tiers and possibly unbundling vaccines 
and additional services. Ray asked for numbers to be presented on what the surgeries performed in 2019 and 2020 would 
cost at proposed changes. David asked for thoughts on the reputation of the voucher program. The Committee felt that we 
need to make sure we are trying to meet the veterinary cost of care whenever possible and agreed to discuss 
reimbursement rates in depth at our next meeting. Sheri will be work on proposals and gathering data.  

V. PROMOTIONS/EVENTS 

Sheri stated that the Fund will have 2021 tax season billboards, thanks to the partnership with MassDOT.   

The Fund will also be running many 2021 tax donation social posts. It is uncertain if any in-person promotional events 
will be scheduled due to the ongoing pandemic. 

VI. ANIMAL CONTROL OFFICER PROGRAM UPDATES 

Sheri proposed that the 2020 Core Competencies Training be postponed until the Fall of 2021 due to the ongoing 
pandemic. The AC agreed. 

Sheri reported that in the next Core Training cycle, 8 ACOs need to retake the training, and 63 ACOs need to take the 
Core for the first time. Roughly half of the ACOs that need to take the Core for the first time are ACOs that have been 
employed in the field for less than 18 months.  

Sheri reported that the 2021 ACO designations and ACO CE letters that were scheduled to be mailed at the end of 
December were delayed due to an unexpected medical leave. 2021 Designations were mailed at the end of January 2021 
and ACO CE letters will go out in the next month.  

 

The next Meeting date was set for 

Tuesday, April 6th, 2020 

10:00 AM- 12:00 PM 

Zoom Platform 



Advisory Committee Meeting

2.10.21 at home         edition(still)



I. Staffing Update 
II.Fund Totals and Expenditures 

a. Review of Balance Sheet /
Budget 
III. Budget Line Item 
IV. Spay/Neuter Voucher 
Program  

a. Numbers 
b. Wait List 
c. Municipal Partner Update 
d. Veterinary Reimbursement 
Rate Review 

VI. Promotions/ Events/ 
Marketing 

a. 2021Tax Season  
b. Off-Season Promotions 

VII. Animal Control Officers 
a. 2021 Designations 
b. 2021 Core Training 
c. CE Training 



Staffing Update: 

Hired! 

Welcome  
Kyle Baron  

to the  
Mass Animal 
Fund Team! 

 Position FILLED









Spending Breakdown 



Proposed 2021 Budget  



     Massachusetts FY 2021 Budget: $50,000 included 

                           





Cost of average Surgery has increased to $158 overall FOR 

2020 and to $201 for priority and E surgeries



Voucher Program  
• Current waitlist (as of 2/10): = 129 waiting $20,250.00. reduced from close 

to 800 in April/May.  
• 63 of those are from Springfield, North Adams. Boston waitlist cleared! 
• Currently issuing requests from Jan 2021 for most locations! 
• Current unexpired vouchers/e fund outstanding: 445= $78,915 
• An additional 626 vouchers issued in 2020 expired $90,450 /roughly a 50% 

unused rate, but this rate is getting better. 
• Currently issuing approx. 40 vouchers a week. Up from 10 during 

Covid-19 restriction height. 
• Grant awarded from CFNCM for $8,050 fully spent. Unexpected donation 

of $3,000 from the Shirley Windsor Charitable Trust!



Recent Voucher Days: Springfield x2, North Brookfield x2, 
Worcester, Boston x2, ARL Collaboration for South Shore and 
East Boston  

Upcoming: Boston x2, Worcester x2, Springfield x3, North 
Brookfield x3, continuing ARL collaboration adding Franklin 
Park



Provider Reimbursement Rate Review 



MAF Tier 1 comparison: 
$75 male cat Surgery  

6 out of 9 providers say not meeting cost. 

Average cost of 9 reporting $103



MAF Tier 2 
comparison: 
$150 female cat surgery/ 
small male dog  

FC 3 out of 10 providers 
say not meeting cost. MD 1 
say meeting cost. 

Average cost of 9 reporting 
FC $160, MD $208



MAF Tier 3 comparison: 
$225 large male dog, small female 
dog surgery 

6 out of 9 providers say not 
meeting cost.  

Average cost of 9 reporting $271



MAF Tier 4 comparison: 
$300 female dog surgery 

4 out of 9 providers say not 
meeting cost.  

Average cost of 9 reporting $346



Additional Charges 



Additional 
Charges 



Additional Charges 



Additional 
Charges 



2020 Tax Promotions 

• 2021 Billboards will be submitted to MassDot  

• Developing Mass Animal Fund Youtube Channel for 
training and promotion 

• Started ads and posts for 2021 push 

• ARL Collaboration Franklin Park Project launch



ACO Training: Core Training  

Pushed back until FALL? 2021 dates and specifics TBA. 
Below information will be updated when 2021 designations 
are received. 
  
• 8 ACOs need to retake core training (2%) 

• 63 need to take Core Training for first time. (14%) 

• Approx. 31 of the 63 are ACOs employed for less than 
18 months. (7%)



2021 Designations mailed last week of Jan. Due back by March1, 
2021. (delayed from Dec. due to Sheri being out) 

CE Updates:  

Next round of CE letters scheduled to go out by end of Feb. 
(delayed from Jan. due to Sheri being out) 

ACOs are completing online classes and submitting for credit at a 
much higher rate. Current submissions  now averaging 200–300 a 
month  
(lots of data entry) 



Next Meeting….

April?


